Window Restoration Fund Drive Update

Jan. 4, 2017

The original goal was \$100,000 and is broken down at \$76,000 for the second phase of the Window Restoration, \$14,000 for air conditioning of the church, and \$10,000 for church roof loan payments. After discussion of the options, the Window Committee decided to go with a different solution for the completion of the interior wall treatment than was proposed by Cathedral Craft. We have additional cost for plastering of \$4,000 for the first phase and \$5,000 for the second phase of the window restoration project.

The new goal for the window restoration fund is \$109,000. Because of your generous donations we have reached this goal-the fund is at \$109,844.00. Thank you to all who have responded to this request and the volunteers who have offered their labor to control the cost of the window installation.

The plaster work and lowering of the window sills on the first phase is scheduled to be completed in January 2017. We are reviewing the Window Restoration Fund Pledges to determine when they will be paid. Once we have the necessary cash flow, the second phase will be scheduled.

The remaining balance of Church Roof Loan stands at \$26,438.00. The Archdiocese is providing an incentive to parishes for loan reduction. Principal payments above the scheduled Principal and Interest payments will **NOT** be subject to the Archdiocese Assessment. This will save us 2% or \$20.00 per thousand dollar principal reduction. The incentive ends June 30, 2017. This incentive also saves the parish the interest cost for this loan of 5% or \$50.00 per year in interest.

Many of you have pledged FIF donations for 2017. If these pledges could be made earlier in the year, we can take advantage of this incentive. For every \$1,000 early principal payment we save \$70.00 on an annual basis.

Thank you again for your support.

The Stained Glass Restoration Committee



OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP

January 8, 2017

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Once again, the great feast of the Epiphany of Our Lord, recalling the manifestation of God's glory to the magi who left their homelands in pursuit of the Messiah, will be celebrated here in Minnesota as Immigration Sunday and as a kickoff to National Migration Week, which this year will focus on the theme: "Creating a Culture of Encounter."

The week is intended to be an opportunity for stepping outside of our comfort zones to encounter our brothers and sisters who are different than we are. It is my hope that this would be advantageous for all of us, whether we were born here in the United States or abroad. It is only through such encounters that we can grow in our ability to see each other as children of God.

Immigration Sunday and National Migration Week are also ideal opportunities for informing and examining our conscience in this area, requiring that we take the time to learn what the Church teaches about immigration and its connection to our Catholic understanding of the dignity of each and every person created by God. The Catholic Church has a rich history of both protecting the vulnerable and ensuring that just laws and regulations are followed. The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops has repeatedly asserted that our immigration system is in need of reform but has been just as adamant in reminding our legislators that the reform must take place without compromising public safety. It is clear that there is no simple solution to this complicated issue, but our bishops have consistently taken the position that a fair and effective reform would be possible if people of goodwill work together honestly and in charity.

In his letter for this year's World Day of Migrants and Refugees, Pope Francis has reiterated a passage from the Book of Exodus (22:21): "You shall not wrong a stranger or oppress him, for you were strangers in the land of Egypt," while reminding our immigrant brothers and sisters that they need "to cooperate ever more closely with the communities that welcome them, for the good of their own children."

That same balance is reflected in the helpful resources that the Minnesota Catholic Conference has prepared for parishes, schools and families, including insights drawn from Catholic social teaching, frequently asked questions, and immigration studies and statistics. As we together strive to be better Catholics and better neighbors, I encourage you to prayerfully read through the Minnesota Catholic Conference materials that can be found at: mncatholic.org/advocacyarea/immigration-sunday-mn/.

May the longstanding principles of our Catholic teaching be the star that guides us to the Christ child so that we, like the magi, might catch a glimpse of His glory and adore Him.

Sincerely in Christ,

+ Sund N. Hobba

Most Reverend Bernard A. Hebda Archbishop of Saint Paul and Minneapolis



MPP OF U 6,00 p.m. 10000 2011 Integr*ity* Q, Confidence www.gachaska.org Thursday Come experience us for yourselfin & be entered into a drawing for a to the Open House 9ift card to Bring this five. ipedeek



Guardian Angels Catholic School is a vibrant expression of the spiritual, moral, intellectual, physical, and personal formation of each student, based on Catholic tradition, Christian values, and the pursuit of academic excellence.

Faith

"Mind, body and spirit"

Guardian Angels Catholic School provides our students with a spiritual foundation embraced in a nurturing and safe environment; teaching our young people how to thrive and excel as they grow to become faith filled leaders.

Academic Excellence

"Providing the right setting for growth"

A positive school environment creates an optimal setting for teaching and learning. At Guardian Angels students at all levels thrive because our teaching staff has high expectations for their personalized education. With an overall school mastery of 88% in reading and 80% in math, our standardized test scores confirm our students are performing at or above both the local public school district and state averages.

Service

"Giving back to our community"

Guardian Angels encourages students to build a strong relationship with God in order to serve their parish and the broader community.

"One thing that I remember the most is during sports, our teacher will always say: It is not how far you can go until you get tired, but how far you can work when you are tired. That has helped me a lot in high school."

-GA Alu

"Guardian Angels doesn't just teach the basics, they develop children into thoughtful, responsible and capable young adults."

"I love GA because it gives me a good education. All the teachers are nice and they are understanding.
At GA people care about one to another and they make sure to stay safe GA is awesome and has one thing

4th Grade Student

friends!"

that no other school has, my

Guardian Angels Catholic School 217 W 2nd St., Chaska, MN 55318 (952) 227-4010 "Like"us on Facebook.